S. Korean President Park Geun-Hye is to Blame for 
the Death of Hundreds of Children

Over 150 days have passed since the death of 300 South Korean children from the deadly sinking of the ferry Sewol on April 16, 2014. Shortly after the disaster President Park Geun-Hye promised, in front of the nation, that she would do her best to investigate thoroughly to uncover the truth about how the accident had happened and how the government had failed so completely in its rescue efforts, saving no living passengers from the wrecked ship. She also tried to comfort the families of the victims, saying that she would meet them in person whenever they needed her. 

The families of the victims and the public have demanded a special bill to be enacted for a thorough and independent investigation into the disaster. However, the bill has been sitting in parliament due to the objection by the ruling party which did not want to give the authority to the investigation commission to summon anybody for questioning and to indict whoever is found to be responsible for the accident and the botched rescue operations. As a result, nothing has been done until now to the fact-finding efforts about the accident. 

President Park Geun-Hye was reportedly missing for over 7 hours at the time of the disaster and, therefore, left the control tower absent when she should have gone above and beyond to save those children. Furthermore, she has shown no sympathy to the bereaved families nor sincere efforts to uncover the truth about the accident. She has ignored even the wishes of the families of the victims who have been pleading to see her.

We have lost so many of our precious children in this disaster and we mourn their deaths along with their family members. We are extremely sad and angry because the children could have been saved if the authorities had acted promptly. We are even angrier because President Park and her government have shown no will to investigate into the disaster and to make sure nothing like this will ever happen again in the future.

We need to know:
1. Where was Pres. Park Geun-Hye while missing from her office at the time of the tragedy for 7 hours?
2. What are the orders from the Presidential office for rescue operations during that time?
3. Does the ferry Sewol belong to the NIS since it was involved deeply in the management of the ship?

We hereby demand:
1. Enact the special bill to establish a special committee with the power to investigate and to indict.
2. A thorough and independent investigation into this disaster should be performed immediately.
3.  President Park Geun-Hye should disclose where she was for those 7 hours. The people need to know. 
4.  All responsible people in the disaster should be identified and properly punished. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]5.  President Park Geun-Hye who is responsible for 300 children’s death should step down immediately.
